Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee
Special meeting 
7PM 
October 24, 2016 
Minutes
7:06PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
PSAC attending:  Mike Edgington, Mandy Hawes, Mike Opalka; Michelle Weston arrived 7:15PM

GVFD attending:  Chief Will Day

WPD attending:  Chief Schofield

GBOS attending:  Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone

MOA staff attending: Kyle Kelley, Margaret Tyler


Quorum confirmed
Agenda Approved
Old Business:

1) Welcome to Whittier Police Department, Chief Schofield
WPD started contract at 7AM on Saturday, October 22.  

They responded to approximately 11 items over the weekend.

Officers were in Girdwood most of the weekend, trying to be visible, engaging and interactive with public.

Upcoming dates to be aware of are:  

Tunnel closure October 26 from 2-4PM

Tunnel closure TUE November 1 at 7PM – WED November 2 at 7:30AM

WPD will make sure they have staff in Girdwood during closures.

Chief Schofield and Kyle Kelley met with key Girdwood stakeholders after contract was signed last week.  Met with management at Alyeska Resort, Principal at Girdwood School, and now meeting with PSAC.

911 system is working. Anchorage 911 stays on the line until information has been shared.  Assisting in getting information to police. 

Working on radio communications to patch WPD to GVFD.  Will says that all radios need to go to Anchorage for programming and hardware, and then they should be set.

2) Review Short Term Contract

Contract was signed on October 20, effective October 22 at 7AM.

Interim agreement ends 12/31 but there is clause to continue until Jan 20, 2017 if more time is needed to execute long term agreement.  

Higher daily cost for services is explained as not having staff with unfilled hours.  Meeting needs of contract requires some overtime of existing staff and hiring outside officers at higher rate. 

Michelle Weston asks about call drops, and how those are handled, as well as TTY relay for hearing impaired.

Call drops:  Anchorage dispatch gets phone number and either address or GPS and can pass to WPD if call is dropped.

Whittier doesn’t have TTY relay; info for deaf callers needs to be received by dispatch and provided by them to WPD.

3) Discuss Status of Long Term Contract
Remaining issues:

Continue to work on 911 system and protocols – language in short term agreement is acceptable for long term, however there is still concern regarding written protocol at APD.
Legal language to protect against having contract killed with change of administration or some circumstances not related to contract performance.

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image1.png]



Liability of in case of cancellation of contract by Girdwood.  Since some costs of implementation are front-loaded (ie need them now and not able to spread cost throughout 3 year contract).  Trailing costs could need to be recovered if contract is cancelled prior to 3 years.

Specification of amount of hours officers will spend in Girdwood.

Next roundtable meeting with Holly Wells, Bill Falsey, Whittier Mayor, City Manager, Sam Daniel and Kyle Kelley is November 16.  There wasn’t a sooner time that everyone could get together.  In the meantime, attorneys will continue to work on language.

Mike Edgington asks if level of police certification has been resolved.  Yes, officers are to have passed class for certification.

911 protocol:  Jerry Fox asks if the APD dispatcher who attended earlier meeting has been contacted and if protocol has been written.  Michelle says APD may not want to share all this information with contractor.  Kyle Kelley to follow up with Captain Koch regarding this.

Public Comment:

None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Upcoming/recent issues:

Group discusses Halloween weekend
Chief Schofield says he’s aware of Halloween Train from Anchorage and also Lez Zeppelin concert event at the Sitzmark.  WPD has relatively little expected in Whittier, as Halloween festivities are centralized in Begich Tower.  Group mentions that lots of families and traffic converge on Timberline for trick-or-treating on Alta, Alpina, Timberline loop.  It’s dark and really busy there.  There has been a group of people talking about getting permit to close Timberline, but they are too late to get this permit from MOA for this year.

Mike Opalka asks to receive a copy of the Operating Procedures Manual for WPD for PSAC so that they can learn what the procedures are.  Opalka asks if they plan to change any procedures for Girdwood.  Schofield says they have no plans at this time to change procedures, but will be open to some changes if needed.  


How should people deal with Fix-it tickets?  Call WPD non-emergency # and set up time to have officer check off fix-it item.

What is likely procedure regarding service calls to Bird/Indian.  Chief Schofield says that likely would check that there is not AST officer nearby.  If service is needed, WPD would provide if circumstances make it the right thing to do.

WPD will seek information from Girdwood on the overall feeling regarding highway enforcement.  Whittier public has been supportive of WPD enforcement on highway.

Marc Donadieu asks if Whittier procedure will change regarding identifying those who have been contacted by WPD, as they are identified in AST reports and used for Trooper report in newspaper.  Chief Schofield states he has no plan to change procedure at this time.  Information about what work the officers have done is provided, but specific names are not, just initials.  He feels that this protects people’s privacy.  

Jerry Fox adds that actual reporting on the activities of the WPD is much more valuable information to this committee and to GBOS than what they have received from AST in the past.  

Chief Schofield agrees to provide report to PSAC at their monthly meeting the 1st MON of every month.  Sam Daniel will carry this information to GBOS meeting later in the month.

How does Chief want to deal with complaints?  Chief wants to receive complaints in writing.  Unlikely to void a ticket his officer has written.  Want to know about concerns about conduct and wrongful action, signed and documented.

Hiring officers?  Chief Schofield says no officers that were laid off have come back yet, they are waiting to leave full time, year-round work for when there is a long term contract closer to fruition.
Top priorities?  
Get to know community 

Get to know street layout of Girdwood. Haven’t received mapbook yet.

Group discusses that many homes don’t have house numbers.  This could be a service project for one of the local service groups.  Also there are new lightbulbs that flash if you want them to.  People are using these for their front door light, so that they can signal if they have called for help.

Radio Program

KEUL call in program, date TBA.  Public email questions or call in to station. Chief Schofield, Mike Opalka, Michelle Weston & Jon Scudder working on details.
Coffee & Cops Program

SAT mornings from 10-11 at various coffee shops around town.  Meet & greet the WPD officers.

First one at the Girdwood Grind on SAT 10/29.

Adjourn 8:06PM
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